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The Board continues its priority focus on the safety of Parks
Victoria’s staff and visitors and welcomed the updates on the
reported decrease in the Total Recordable Injury Frequency Rate
(TRIFR) and completion of the long-term actions for
management of asbestos at Brimbank Park.

The Board noted the status of the Major Capital Program as of
31 August 2024 working to a forecast annual budget of $120m
across 49 separate projects.

The Board received and discussed the year-end/Q4 report
detailing 199 projects in progress focused on nature and species
protection and representing an annual budget total of $30.7m
(528.8m tied, $1.9m core).

The Board approved the program scope and procurement
process for the Sealers Cove Boardwalk Replacement and the
Wilsons Prom Water Infrastructure Upgrades, signalling both
these projects’ moving into implementation and improving
amenities for parks visitors.

The Board warmly received news of Parks Victoria receiving two
awards at the recent 2024 World Urban Parks Annual Congress
in the Netherlands:
¢ leading Organisation Award recognising the organisations’
commitment to the global ideas of World Urban Parks
e Outstanding New Park Project Award for the Chelsea
Australian Garden at Olinda.

ORIA

State
Government



